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Mr. &mon G. Carter, 
o/o Fort Worth Star-Telegram, 
Fort Worth, Texas. 

Dear Sir: 

Fort Wairth, Texas, 
June 8th, 1946 • 

I have been reading about the new air port that 
the city is plaining on building south of the city. 

I would like to offer a suggestion on this 
project. 

_ Why not build this air port between Fort Worth 
and Dallas and call it the Port Worth Air Port. 
Because of the expense involved in air lines taking 
off and landing in both cities, I believe the air lines 
would almost be forced to use a single air port if it 
were located between the two cities. This would 
practically take Dallas off of the map as an air 
terminal. 

It seems to me this would be a chance for 
Fort Worth to capture an air terminal title and 
eliminate Dallas. 

Yours truly, 

<r~<-✓~ 
John R. Sligh . 


